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2nd September 2018                      Minister: Revd Mark Godfrey 
Your organist for today is:                           email: revmgodfrey@gmail.com 
Mr David Buckley.                                                                 Tel: 0113 2582678 
 

GROVE 2018 ANNIVERSARY YEAR 

 

 
 

 

SPECIAL SERVICE 9: 
10:30 am COVENANT SERVICE 
Led by the Revd Mark Godfrey.  

 

Introit 

Hymn: StF 503 “Love divine, all loves excelling” 

Covenant prayers (MWB p282) 

Talk 

Hymn: StF 594 “Lord Jesus Christ, you have come to us” 

Family news 

Offering 

Readings: Jeremiah 31 v.31-34 (P793) 

                  John 15 v.1-10 (P1083) 

Sermon 

Hymn: StF 549 “Come, let us use the grace divine” 

Covenant 

Prayers of Intercession 

Peace 

Hymn: StF 127 “Sing to the great Jehovah’s  

praise” 

Communion 

Hymn: StF 673 “Will you come and follow  

me” 

 
 

Mon 3
rd

 Sep 12:15 pm Luncheon Club in the Main Hall. 

Mon 3
rd

 Sep 1:30 pm Women’s Fellowship today in the Small 

Hall. Speaker: the Revd Mark Godfrey. 

Tues 4
th

 Sep 09:00 am Prayer Meeting in the Quiet Room. 

Tues 4
th

 Sep 10:00-11:30 Tuesday Coffee Morning in the Small 

Hall. 

Tues 4
th

 Sep 1:30 pm Messy Church Planning Meeting in the 

Minister’s Vestry. New helpers always 

welcome. (Please use disabled entrance of 

the Church) 

Wed 5
th

 Sep 2:00 pm Line Dancers in the Parlour. (Beginners 

class @ 1:00 pm). 

Wed 5
th

 Sep 7:30 pm Horsforth Churches Together planning 

meeting in the Church Parlour. 

Thu 6
th

 Sep 10:15 am Bible Fellowship today at  

Sat 8
th

 Sep 10:00-12:00 Shopper’s Coffee Morning at Central. 

Sat 8
th

 Sep 4:00-5:30 pm Messy Church for primary school 

children and their parents/carers in the 

Activity Room.  

Tue 18
th

 Sep 7:30 pm The Church Life Meeting will be in the 

Small Hall. Apologies etc can be emailed 

to hoylecp01@ntlworld.com, or tel 0113 

2169006. 

 

 

  
 

 

This week and into next………… 

September – October Carboy Appeal  
Throughout 2018 the church's mission project is supporting Shirley Crawford who works as a 
Christian voice in the village of Pece, Northern Uganda, the epicentre of the Kony civil war that 
decimated the area for over 20 years. Life in Pece is far from easy.  The September-October 
appeal is called 'Watoto Baby Home'.  This is a safe space for infants and is saving the lives 

of orphans and the most vulnerable babies by providing the love and care they so desperately 
need. It is common for babies coming into Watoto to be premature, abandoned, neglected and 
have severe medical problems.  They are referred from many sources including hospitals, local 
authorities, child protection units, other homes and care organisations.  From the moment they 
arrive at the Home babies are provided with every opportunity to live healthy and fruitful lives, 
the aim being to graduate the children to a Watoto village or reunite them with relatives.  Once 
again with Shirley's work lives are being transformed and so any help to make a difference with 
this project will be thankfully received. 

 
Defibrillator Awareness. All welcome. 
Everyone is invited to attend a defibrillator awareness evening 

on Wednesday 12th September at 8 pm. 

The evening will last approximately 1hr 30 mins and will be 

held in the Activity room in the Grove Centre. 

The evening is being hosted by the Wednesday night scouts 

and the instructor is a Mr Dave Jones. Community 

Defibrillation Officer, Yorkshire Ambulance Service.  

Further details can be obtained from Alan (07985745525) up 

to the 7th September. 

 

Luncheon Club and 

Women’s Fellowship 
The Luncheon Club will 

commence on Monday 3rd 

September 2018. New 

members are very welcome 

and visitors will need to 

purchase a ticket from Sylvia 

Parker for this date. 

Barbara Buckley 2583807 
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   Also Today…… 
10:20: J-Team for children (3-11 years) meet in the Small Hall. 

Younger Children are welcome to join us. 

10.30: Covenant Service at the Grove led by the Revd Mark Godfrey.          

  6:00: United Evening Service at Woodside led by the Revd Godfrey 

         Nicholson.  

           ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~   

Stewards for today are: Michael Wallis & Kath Ashby. 

You were welcomed at the door by: Janette & Peter Mawson. 

Flowers were provided by: Mrs B Buckley & Mrs C Hatton. 

Sunday Morning tea/coffee will be served in the Main Hall after the 

service by members of the JMA. 
Sunday Morning Coffee. 

Once again, may I please appeal for help to cover the rota on the following dates. 

9th September, 30th September, 18th November.   

Very many thanks Gill Marley 2589474 

 

Rawden Amnesty Concert Series. 

Rawden Quaker Meeting House. Sunday 9
th

 September 7:30 pm 

Elizabeth Kenwood (Virtuoso Oboist) & Peter Reasbeck (piano) offer a varied 

programme including music from George Philipp Telemann, Franz Reizenstein, Gordon 

Jacob & Francis Poulenc. 

FREE ENTRY WITH A COLLECTION FOR AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL. 

 

THE LEPROSY MISSION AUTUMN/WINTER CATALOGUE. Will be 

available in the Narthex & Small Hall at the beginning of September. A 

very good selection of gifts and cards for Christmas. Please take a copy 

and make your orders. Carole Abel. 

 

 

FAMILY NEWS: Please remember friends 

who would value your prayers.   
 Ros Revell, Christine Wilson, Kathleen Taylor, Shirley 
Crawford, Brian & Margaret Ball, Jack Myers, Hilda 
Massey, Joan & Nev Kaye, Muriel Christopher,  Marjory 
Bagshaw, Pauline Podmore, Trevor Fox, Christine Harding 
& the Family of the late Peter Harding, Christine Wilson & 

Mollie Burrows.  

NEXT SUNDAY 9th SEPTEMBER 2018.  
09:00: Holy Communion Service led by the Revd Mark Godfrey. 
10:20: J-Team for children (3-11 years) meet in the Small Hall. Younger 
          Children are welcome to join us.         

10:30: Morning Worship at the Grove led by Mrs Susan Hogarth. 
  6:00: Circuit Evening Service at Trinity. 

 

 

 

Items for the bulletin should be  

posted through the Parlour door  

or telephoned to Sharon Firth on  

0113 2582742 OR 07903820513   

OR E-mailed to  

sharon.firth@ntlworld.com 

by 5pm on Wednesdays   

 

 

Premises Manager: 
Alan Firth 43 New St, Horsforth . 

Tel:-0113 2582742. Mobile:-07985745525. 

Off duty Sat from 12.00 noon and all day 

Sunday. Would any group wishing to 

remove items of equipment from the 

premises please contact Alan in the first 

instance. 
 

 

Bulletin Cover 
Jenny Godfrey has kindly offered to cover the bulletin whilst Alan and I are away in 

September. Jenny will be covering Sunday 16
th

 September & Sunday 23
rd

 September.  

Please let her have any emails sent to jennyagodfrey@gmail.com or posted through 

the Parlour Letter Box by 5pm on the previous Wednesday. 

Regards 

Sharon Firth Bulletin Editor. 

The Grove website is currently being redesigned. Please would the 
leaders/secretaries of all those groups who have not submitted a short piece about 
their group for the website do so ASAP by sending to Andy Walker. 
(andy.walker55@talktalk.net) or Jenny Godfrey (jennyagodfrey@gmail.com) a 
short paragraph (3 or 4 sentences is fine) about their group and if possible a photo 
or 2 (but please note that with the new data protection legislation, you have to 
have permission from all the people in the photo to put it on the website). If you'd 
rather handwrite something and give it one of us or ring us up and dictate it to us 
that's fine. Many thanks. Jenny Godfrey. 

 
  

Are You Up To Date? 
If you are a Group Leader or a helper of a Church Group working with children, young people 

or vulnerable adults and are worried that your DBS (Disclosure and Barring Service) 

documentation may be out of date, please contact me for guidance and /or renewal application 

details.  DBS Certificates (previously known as CRB) require renewal every 5 years.  Renewal 

is a simple process and can be done locally or at Circuit office.  This notice does not apply to 

the Uniformed Organisations as they have their own procedural process. 

We need to have our Safeguarding records up to date for Church Council review at the 

October meeting each year, therefore Group Lists have to be with me by 30th September, 

please. These can include any renewals in progress. 

Sally Wolfe 

Safeguarding Co-ordinator 

Tel: 0113 2587251 
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